CYCLE TENDERS, INC./ 2260 EAST TREMONT AVENUE, BRONX, NEW YORK 10462 / Tel. 212 931-1200

February 22, 1975

Robert C. Rothstein
128 Christopher Street
New York, New York 1001k

Dear Mr. Rothotein,

Pursuant to our conversation in Jamuary, enclosed please find
my annual letter on the expiralion of the West Street Rider o memboership.
As always, I am attaching a list of your members and the memberchip
numbers. If any of your members has had a change in address, hike, plate

number or any other pertinent information, please be sure to let me
know .

As I discussed with you over the phone the remewal price for
each member is still $27.0c.

If you should have any problems or questions, please do not
hesitate to call me at the above number.

Thank you for your help and cooperation.

Yourg/}t ruly,

&

7/ Bunny'-Palazzo
Executive Secretary

/p



128 Christ~pher Street
New York, N, Y. 10014

February 27, 1975

Lone : €.
It's that tine of year apain - THI. WEST STREET RIDERS - Ride omn.

Gur clul wevLership in Cyele Tenders expires on Farch 31, 1975. As you
can see Lrow (he attached lertor, we nust apain collect dues from our
a9

fellow "elul™ wenpers. It is noteworthy to see, thal in the year of
prect iaflation, ovr club senborship dues remain $27.00 annually.

Pledsne send v chiedk o1 voney order wade out Lo "CYETL JENDELRSG, NG,

tut Robert C, Bothstoin
128 Chiristopher Street
New York, N. Yo 100104

Don't waite 113l the last sinute - Postdate your checks if necessary -
7ail the: to ne a8 roon as porsible. 1 nust have all checks in vy hand
by wWELI'RSLAY,  ALCH 26, 1575, 1 will forward ther to Cyclie Tenders on

Thursday, {arch 27, 1970,

/
Also iwdicate 1f their are any changes to your old registration you want
Pass oo on to Ovelde Jenders such as: Address, Motoreycle Model, License No,

Iar al.o cuclosing a copy of all our merbers with addreséces of hogse |
Know, Yo will note that several addresses are nissing. Aif youlknow any
ol ther, please get in touch with them and pass alsong the nccessary info.

I hope you all have a pood, safe riding season and never need the services
of CYCI!L TLNUEES.

i .

Bob Rothstein



D e T 2/22/75

;| EXPTRATION: APRIL 1, 1975
v, RENEWAL PRICE: $27.00
# OF MEMBERS: 29

LIST OF MEMBERS IN CYCLE THNDERS MIMBERSHIP NUMBER

.. 'Robert C. Rothstein 128 Chiristopher Ste, kY, Y 103-R2
e George Grimm 70 tate Te, uklyg, MY 187R2 0
! + James H. Multner 84 state .treet, Bklyne LY 111-R2 iy
' Jamo Blake 106 T 17th Stey 1Y, Y olif=Re i1
Ralph Simmons, Jr. 18 varren Fl., Bklyn, NY L ARSRR R P
Trank Olson 148 H. 72nd St., NY, NY 131<R2 - e
Frederick C. Boone 116 Thoupron Ltes bY, LY “T81~R2. . .
" Bmil Solis 773 Concourse Village East, DronX KY 18p.gp
R. Von-Gerlach-Gernert90l (th Ave, Dklyn, MY 184 -R2
Timothy MeCrohan § 140-R2
BL1l Kunz 626 judson site, RY, NY 150=-R2
+¢  John Mineo . 345 T. 52nd St., DY, MY L 1Y6-TP
.. . Kirby Congdon 18 Jarren Pl., Bklyn, ANY 192-R2 . e g
*  Kenneth R. Keyser 115 We 7310¢ St., NY, MY j 203-R2 IR
_William E. Oswald 74 JEtio Stey NY, WY o08-Ri .Uy eE
Jorge L. Menendez 464 Central Park West, KY, NY 177-R2
. Carlos M. Martino 444 Central Park West, NY, NY 178-R2 G g
Rory Gerstle 45 King Skbes MY, MY 302-Rl et
Harry L. Earl, Jr. 53 W. 2lst Ste, NY, &Y 305-R1 . Hieiarg
Thomas A. Nacrallah/Lee A. Grabner 228 V. 4th Ste, XY, NY 300-R1
‘ Jacques-Pierre Caussin 245 . 74th Ste, NY, WY 139-R2
Don Andre Smith 430 W. 24th St., NY, XY 218-R2
Dennis Rozanski ! 368-R1
Arthur R. Shearer : Lo
Michacl Frank 680 E. 9th Ste, hY, Y L2k
Vincent Thill 312 Clarmont av, Bklyn, MY 23
, Albert Joseph 282 Vest End Ave.s DNY, NY hog ‘
© »David Ardito 2 Charlton S$t., NY, NY . e CHPT bt e
- ¢ Buddy Walters e hofy' wSdy e

Wi, ¥Please be sure to note any changes in address, bike, plate number or any,* -
other information. B i SR
Lo ¥%Atsached please find a copy of this sheet for you to mark up and send.
beck along with the checks of the members who are renewing..




GRAHAM HOME FOR CHILDREN
The Orphan Asylum Society in the City of New York

HASTINGS-ON-HUDSON., NEW YORK 10706
(914) 478-1100 - N.Y.C. 562-8784

March 5, 1975

Jear Mr. Solis:

It pleases us very much that the Empire City Motor-
cycle Club has provided and additional contribution
to Graham's children, and we want you to know how
much your interest and friendship is appreciated.
Your Club couldn't find a better charity to work for,
that is....our boys and giris seem to be the ones
that are '"left out", and greatly in need of friends
and friendship.

We hope the bar-bell situation has been worked out,
it was such a generous gift, and something the boys
have been wishing for...so we know that it it ever
got to Graham, they would certainiy be using it.
Our best wishes! to the Empire members, and to your
visiting friends who contributed to our Christmas
fund. Congratulations on your election to the
Presidency and good luck.

Sincerely,

MBD:dk
enc losure



GRAHAM HOME FOR CHILDREN
The Orphan Asylum Society in the City of New York

HASTINGS-ON-HUDSON. NEW YORK 10706
(914) 478-1100 - N.Y.C, 562-8784

May 1, 1975

Dear Mr. Solis:

At last, at last, at last....the bar-=bells have
arrived, and although we have expected them with
great anticipation, we must admit that they couldn't
have come at a better time. The excitement and
pleasure of Christmas have come and gone and it was
just perfect for the boys to receive this special
gift the week of Spring recess!

So many things worked out to make this gift one to

be long-remembered, and all of our boys think the Empire
City Motorcycle Club is the greatest. We tried several
times, but were unable to include bar bells in our
athletic program budget, and your choice of this item
has been a perfect one. Then the wonderful coincidence
of the sales-check still being around four months

later is a very special break you must admit. And an
added bit of entertainment was the delivery-truck man
struggling up our long flight of steps with such

heavy merchandise.

By this time you must realize how grateful we are for
all the years you have been so generous with a splendid
assortment of Christmas gifts. It means a great deal
to the youngsters, and is a fine example of the spirit
of the holiday to them, and to us. We are most
appreciative. With every best wish-

Sincerely,

kais Q. H“ﬁ——
James C. Huff

President
JCH:dk

enclosures



P0.443 Westmount Station
MTL. QUE. CAM.
H37- 275)

{

EMPIRE CITY M.C. June 19th 1975

1,8 West 72nd Street
New York N.Y.

Dear Frank & Club Members

It gives me great pleasure at
this time to advise you and your Club Members
the latest election developements of Swords

M. C.
The full slate of officers elected is as
follows:
B Fresident Andre Claude
Vice Fresident Morris
Secretary Gordie
Secretary Treasurer Gary

¥ith this newly elected slate of officers we firmly believe that
the Swords will rise to greater heights,

My Club Members are very pleased to hear that the Sword M.C.
Banner now hangs in the Eagles Nest. From all of us a very hearty
"Thank You". It would make me very proéud if one day you paid us
the honour of allowing your Banner to hang here in Montreal.,

I hope that all your future activities and endeavors will be
successful. At this time I wish to express my sincere trust and
friendship that our Clubs will have a long and lasting relation-
ship. As always:

Unity & Fraternit

e

Adndre Claude
Fresident




OTTAYE BRNIGHTS

Hit

On the 27nd of July, 1975, the "Ottawa
Knights" was formed as a club for the tdenim
and leather' guvs of Ottawa and area.

The executive was elected as follows:

President = Mac Piché

Vice=Pres, - Boris Sawycky
3ecretarv-Treasurer - Bill Downton
Programme and

Activity - Bill Maxwell

In order to get to know members of the
other clubs, we are holding a week-end camp
on a farm just outside of Ottawa on October
3-1,-5, 1975, Application forms are enclosed
herewith, If additional forms are required,
feel free to contact us and additional ferms
will be mailed forthwith,

We are also accepting associate members
and any member of a2 recogniged club for similar
guys mey apply for same, Application forms ard
information is also enclosed.,

It 1s hoped that a good relationship with other clubs will be
established and we would welcome any news of other clubs that
vou would like to aprear in our newsletter "KNIGHTLINE"., We
hope to have our first fssue out by mid-September,

We hope that vou will consider an Associate Membership with us
and that we will be hearing from vou soon,

Mailing Address: M"OTTAWA KNIGHTS"
Box 917L
Alta Viata Postal Station
OTTAWA K 1 G -3 T29
Ontario, Canada
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Empire City Column - Wheels - July, 1975

n is
: L : : high in
scenery. Applicationx m® is elsewhere in this i

We are presently busy with preparations for our very first run - THE FIRST EMPIRE -

2
the mountains with spectacular

sSsue.

Our sincere thanks and aopreciation goed to CYCLE M/C for not objecting to our use
of this weekend which has been the traditional date of the Bas River Run. While
we have notXofficially cleared this date with the AMCC, we were assured that it
would be in order since there are no conflicting runs in this area that weekend.
We are contacting all AMCC clubs individually and will bring the matter up at the

next AMCC meeting at MARATHON, The reason for the
sanctioned weekend of August 15-17 is because the
that time,

Congratulations to the NY LEVI CLYB with the succe
Regretfully not all of the contestants could win -
tough. The MC's witty remarks added to the enjoym
CITY M/C was deeply honored to be the recipient o

change from our originally
site will not be available at

ss of the Mr. Levi contest.

the judging must have been
ent of the evening. EMPIRE

f the N.Y. LEVI CLUB banner.

We will always cherish this gesture from a great bunch of guys.

Our Corresponding Secretary — Bruce - is presently on a bike tour of the U.S.,
winding his way slowly to the west coast. He has already spent some time in

Cleveland, Detroit, Chicago, Omaha, Denver and is
City. We thank all the clubs in various locations
to Bruce,

now on his way to Salt Lake
for the hospitality extended

Walter, our Vice President is unfortunately still laid up and therefore hasn't
been able to attend any runs. We wish him a speedy recovery along with Harry

and Jamo, recent victims of bike mishaps.

An enjoyable time was had at the BUCKS M/C run. As an all bike club, we were
happy to see the many bikds there, most of whom participated in the various
events so skillfully planned by the BUCKS. Conzratulations. We were proud of

the many awards won by BMPIFE CITY members.

Cur club is growing by leaps and bounds, we are glad to welcome two new members

BE3 and Jason.

At this time we are anxiously awaiting the arrival
cross country tour from San Francisco. Hope you've
to Fun City.

See you all at Marathon!

of the RECON M/C on their
had a safe triprand welcome

Emil Solis



PROPOSED FLIER FOR EMPIRE CITY M/C, G.P.0.BOX 2543, NEW YORK, WY 10001

Logo: Drawing of biker standing next to his bike, dip stick in
hand, pointed outward - see rough sketch below. Biker can
be dressed in leathers, but should only wear helmet on head,#

Caption under drawing: Yot only should you check your oil but
your dip stick too!

Copy:
FMPIRE CITY MOTORCYCLE CLUR % or else be bareheaded.
S0 that we will not be
SPONSORS accused of encouraging
riding without helmets,
GAY MEN8S HEALTH PROJECT it would be better not

to show rider wearing
leather cap.
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 2LTH

9 PM TO MIDNIGHT
AT THE EAGLE
21ST ST. & 11TH AVE,

NEW YORK CITY

an/non-profit

The Gay Men's Health Project is organization ran by gays
for the purpose of examining anybody for syphlisz and
gonorrhea. The organization survives on donations only,
without city, state or federal aid.

ALL, PROCEEDS OF THIS PAR WICHT WILL BE DOBATED TO
THE GAY MEN'S HEALTH PROJECT

We invite your participation in this benefit and enlist your support.
Join usi .

Fnclosed are two cards of the
clinic. If possible, please
have it dunlicated in the lower
left=hand corner of the fliere

Lettering in black (also black
drawing) printed on white paper
is OK.



May will be remembered by meny of us as the month of the runs!
It started out with the Nine Plus Ammiversary. The visit to Great
hdventure , the costume ball, the "Sound of Masic" adaptation and
the dinner as well as the beer garden party - it all turned out to
be a fun weekend. Congratulations, and a Happy 7th to you all.

The following weekend saw us at the Fire Island Internmational Frolic,

and it was truly international. Our praise goes to the entire membership of
Cycle. The weekend was just fun fun fun with never a dull moment. The show

was a triumph, we can imagine the efforts that went into it. Those of us

who are familiar with German marvelled at the correct idiomatic translation
of the ticket books and announcements into that language. Whoever did it

is to be commended. Organization has always been associated with Cycle.

Then we traveled south for the Centaur M/C's "Olympia IV" In spite of the
wet weather we enjoyed the friendly atmosphere which prevailed. It was
great seeing so many old friends and meeting new ones. The Awards Ceremony
wWas especially impressive. Truly a great bunch of fellas.

Memorial Day Weekend found us at Wheels-7. Again the weatherman did not
cooperate, but that did not dampen our spirits. We were happy to have
staged the bike events which were well attended despite the afternoon heat.
Our sincere congratulations to Wheels for that marvelous rendition of "The
Boy Friend". It was truly professional, we just could not believe our
eyes at seeing so many of our friends on stage exuding such takent.

Our member Jacques-Pierre who attended the Northern Lights Anniversary
came back with exultations. Best Wishes for a Happy 2nd.

May 31st was the day of our Sixth Anmual Picnic. We had 32 bikes with L2

participants. At 11 AM we all left for a 75 mile ride to a farm near New Hope,

Pa., the scene of our one-day event. We had a marvelous time firolicking in and

out of the swimming pool. It was our best attended picnic ever. We thank those

members of Trash, UYA and Cycle as well as the many independents who jolned

us on their bikes. OChuck R., one of our charter members and our long-time

secraetary now residing in San fran01scq¢was able to borrow a tike for the day,
Cwhere he 1S a Recon membery

and we were happy to have him along. Our annual picnic is open to anyone with a

bike, and is free.

We were indeed saddened by the sudden death of our former member Russel Young.
Russel was our vice president in 1971, and later left us to join €ycle. HEENE
HERBEXXXE In memory of Russel, we donated the proceeds of our June 19th

Bar Night at the Eagle to our Accident Fund. This fund was established to

help out any mfxme member®z who becomes financially strapped because of a bike
accident, Fortunately, none of us had to draw on it so far. We were happy

to have had Richard Kjelland with us at the E-agle when we made the announcement,
Our sincere thanks to both of you - Richard and PiDi ~ for your additional
donation on behalf of Russel whom we ﬁf?kfﬁa%miss'

we regred that our Vice President Walter Xruger is still laid up with the yellow



bug, and wish him a speedy recovery. Despite his illness , Walter was still
sble to prepare his monthly column on Motorcycle Tips, though it was quite
an effort because of his condition.

We are sorry that none of us were able to atitend Dogwood 175 (though we are
still talking about the Atlanta cocktail party at Olympia IV - it was not to
be believed) and The Scorpions/Shipmates “Yeelhaul", which we understand were
both =¥ super. Congratulations!

It was announced in the last issue of "Wheels" that our own run was cancelled
due to the lack of a site. However, we are happy to report that we are pre~
sently negotiating with a ski lodge in the Catskills, so perhaps there will
be a "First Empire" after all, MB¥¥XX® More later.

Happy Summeriﬁgi
Emil Solis



P. O. Box 25432 GPO NEw YORK, N. Y. 10001

ANMA CHARTER 1365

FOUNDED

ige4

August 8, 1975

TO ALL CLUBS:

It has come to our attention that the Post Office recently
returned 21l maill addressed to us at the above P. 0. box
to the senders due to an oversight.

If any material; including run aspplications, has been re-

turned to any of you, please send same back to us.

We thank you and apologize for the inconvenience caused.

EMPIRE CITY MOTORCYCLE CLUB

Emil Solis, Pres.



116 Perry St. (J-49)
New York, NY 10014
August 25, 1975

To all our Brothers:

We send you belated news about the forming of the Iron Guard
Brotherhood Club of New York City., Our first oven meeting was
held July 20, 1875.

The first order of business was the reading of the By-Taws
and Constitution., Wext, we had a showing of our club colors,
g Enight in Armor on a white field. We then held electicns
for the officers for the first year, they are as follows:

Tom Sulliwvan President
Jeck Collins Vice-Presg
Jim FePolin Treas,

Artie Felscn Record. Sect.
Jim Tansing Corres, Sect.
Riche Rogers Sgt at Arms
Tom Nconan Road Cant,
Tou Dellaghelfa Asst. R.C.

Lithough we are new our theme of Brotherhood is not, it goes
beck wel: into the begiming of time, The meaning however,
remnnins the same "A Rond between Brothers". Besically that
is our aim to provide each other in a ranly way, friendsii»
and respect, to fellow Irr~n Guards and all other clubs with
similar interests.

Cur plans are not firmed up a8 yet, we ask you to watch for
2 goon to come announcement of an Iron Guard in town gala,

We are still in a state of organization, getting committees
in order and all the little tasks attached in getting solng.

We To e to be seen a2t ac many club fundtions as possible, for
the Iron Guard is here to stay.

Ve welcome inquiries from interested brothers in the Ilew
Yori crea who woudd .ike to know more about us., Contack or
talk to any patch wearing i.eumber,

Yours in j:gf@erhoo&
‘ . T
- Gt 2~

Jim Ianéing
orresponding Sect.

25: Until we have our PO Box all notices and corresoondence
can be sent to:

Jim Tansi
116 Perry St. (J-49)
New York, N, Y, 10014



GPO Box 2543 .
New York, N. Y. 10001
August 28, 1975

Mr. Carl Anderson, Manager
Tyrol Haus, Tannersville, N.Y.

Dear Carl,

Enclosed are two coples of the proposed agreement for our run
at Tyrol Hsaus.

If everything is agreeable to you, please sign both copies (one
of which is actually the originali, keeping one for yourself,

and returning the other to us - either at the P.0. Box or you can
have it delivered to Tam Nasrallah at 85 Christopher St.

Would prefer to have a second signature from Tyrol Haus. Likewise,
Tom N. will sign both copies. Whoever will come to NYC with 1t
can arrange second signatures, I guess.

Many thanks for all you have done to helE us with this run, which
I'm sure will be a success - God willing:!?
Best Regards,

Emil Solis, Pres.
Empire City M/C, Inc.



GRAHAM HOME FOR CHILDREN

The Orphan Asylum Society in the City of New York

HASTINGS-ON-HUDSON. NEW YORK 10706
(914) 478-1100 - N.Y.C. 562-8784

founded 1806 October 1, 1975

Mr. Emil Solis, Vice President
Empire City Motorcycle Club

P. 0. Box 2543

G P O New York, New York 10001

Dear Mr. Solis:

Our younger children are already reminding us that Christmas will be here

in a very short time. With a familyof 180 - 56 boys and 18 girls, 8-12;

59 boys and 17 girls, 13-16; and 24 boys and 6 girls, 17-19, it is necessary
to start early.

Once again we are writing to ask our good friends of the Empire City
Motorcycle Club for their support in helping us make this a special time
of the year. We will be most grateful if your members can share with us
again this year. Your members can sure pick the kind of gifts that appeal
to our children. Thank you for your friendship in past years and our
very besy wishes to all-

Sincerely,

Katharine W. Satterlee, Trustee
Chairman, Discretionary Fudn

For further information, please contact Mrs. Kirkpatrick at 914 478-1100
ext. 71k,

KWS sdk CARRE 7 7



GRAHAM HOME FOR CHILDREN
THE ORPHAN ASYLUM SOCIETY IN THE CITY OF NEW YORK

= BOARD OF TRUSTEES

JAMES C HUFF MRS JOSEFH A BAILEY JULES P KIRSCH .
vendint
MRS H § FENIMORE COOPER RICHARD A, OLSON
EDWARD A PERELL
Vice President MRS ROBERT F DELAY MRS PAUL K. RANDALL
MRS, LAWRENCE R PERIING
b il WALTER C EDGE MISS KATHARINE W SATTERLEE = -
MRS H NAYLORB FITZHUGH MRS JOSEPH C FOX MRS ARTHUR V. SAVAGE
Secretary
MRS RICHARD G GARRETT MRS RICHARD SCHWARTZ
MRS CHARLES ZALAZNICE
Assisant Secretary ALBERT M GRAFMUELLER T RICHARD SPOOR
JAMES J NICHOLSON DONALD S HARRIS CARL W, VON BERNUTH
Treasurer
_ RONALD E HARRISON H. M. BAIRD VOORHIS
MRS GEORGE L DAVIS
Assistant Treasurer : MRS, FREDERICK H, HIBBERD DR, JULIA T WU

HONORARY TRUSTEES

MRS SAMUEL D BELL MRS, GUY RICHARDS

MRS KENNETH BOARDMAN MRS, JOHN SLOANE

MRS TH(JF.-’\AS MoDAY MRS DUNCAN D. SUTPHEN
RS ROBERT A, GROAT MRS.PETER A H VOURHTS
OSCAR FMOORE MRS SAMUEL R WALKER

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

JOSEPH H KANE ACSW

THE ORPHAN ASYLUM SOCIETY IN THE CITY OF NEW YORK IS A MEMBER OF THE FOLLOWING PROFESSIONAL ORGANIZATIONS ASSOCIATION OF CHILD CARING AGENCIES OF
NEW YORK STATE INC CHILD WELFARE LEAGUE OF AMERICA COUNCIL OF VOLUNTARY CHILD CARE AGENCIES FEDERATION OF PROTESTANT WELFARE AGEN-
CIES NATIONAL CONFERENCE CON SOCIAL WELFARE NEW YORK STATE WELFARE CONFERENCE WESTCHESTER COUNCIL OF SOCIAL AGENCIES COMMUNITY
COUNCIL OF GREATER NEW YORK HUNDRED YEAR ASSOCIATION OF NEW YORK UNITED FUND OF GREATER NEW YORK

WELFARE ,
3 ﬁ_'

ACCREDITED X © MEMRIR

5 5

Or amemich



N.Y. LEVI CLUB

Box 223, Old Chelsea Station
New York, N. Y. 10011

Mr, Emil Solis, President
EMPIRE CITY M.C.
P. 0. Box 2543
New York, NY 10001
Dear Brother,
The New York Levi Club takes great pleasure in
inviting you and all of the Brothers of Empire City
to join us as our guest at the Spike Bar, 120 11 Avenue,
New York, NY, on October 17, between 9:00 - 11:30 P.M.

in a toast to your Club.

We look forward to seeing and greeting you.

Till then.
Fraternally,
Phil Brady, Chairman
Baxr Committee
R.S.V.P.

CC: Bob Madison, President



CROW'S NEST BAR
86 11th AVENUE
NEW YORK, N. Y. 10011

Phone: 212-924-9881
4 Nevember 1975

President

Empire City M.C. Club
P.0. Bax 254%

New York, NY 10001

Bear Mp. Presgsident:

igs officially and cordially

The BEmpire CGity #.C. Club 1 4
! a2 Bar Night at the Crow's Nest Bar in

i
imvited Lo held

the near future.
lie bar eor contach

1t is requested that you come down te t
,rd . - i I .
i ts at your convenience.

me by phene to make arrangenen

©
}_
g
H
ol
i

o)
l_j

Sincerely,

fee 2, -

MEL POULIN
MAaNAIRE




11475

Cur Club Night at the Hagle will be this coming Tuesday, Hovenber 1lth from
9 ¥4 antil 12 Hidnight.

As we have NO? done a mailing promotion on this function, please tell your

lease call me and let ae know Lf you will
properly plan the schedule. (243 5585)

I was extremely shocked to learn that the Bucks M.U, has planned a function
at the Spike Bar in New York on Usturday Novemper 15th fvom 9 to 12 Hidnight.

This doveilalls with the NHew York lLevi Club's AMUC sanctioned event on that
weskend here in New York from Hovember 18-16.

In the history of “clubdon” I have never heard of such a breach of protocoll

To begin with, the time the Bucks have announced (98 to 12i) colancides with the
olimax of the New York levi (lub‘'s event {the banguet and show in the Grand
Ballroon of the Sheraion Hotel). Further, had the Bucks {gn AMCC Ulubjhed a
function at this "untimely™ time in Bucks County, I would have thought it in
extrenely poor iaste. Iub, to have the audacity io come o Hew York City, the
home turf of the olub sponsoring an ANGC event -- is without precedent.

I sasume that many OYCIE M.C. Membeys are plaaming to atiend the lLevi Club
Anniversary — but for those not attending, I would sincersly hope that they
not show “apparent” support to the Bucks by patronizing the Spike Dar between
the howrs of 9 ¥ and 12 Midnight on Saturday, Hovember 15th.

lon Bally, President
THE CYQLE H.0., 180.

o

£
4«4% W
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November 6, 1975

Emil Solis, President
Empire City Motorcycle Club
Box 2543

New York, New York 10001

Dear Emil,

At our founding last May , Excelsior initially conveyed to the
Club Fraternity our aspiration to evolve into a true cycle organization.
We earnestly feel that such was our honest and immediate goal. The
prospect of rapidly realizing this goal has at this time markedly
diminished.

We acknowledge the incongruity. We concur that it is inappro-
priate for Excelsior to share undeservedly in the aura of a true cycle
club. Therefore, at our general meeting on October 8, 1975, it was
unanimously resolved that:

BE IT RESOLVED that the club de-emphasize
the initial assertion that Excelsior is a pure
motoreycle club and emphasize the fact that
we consider ourselves to be an integral part
of the motorecycle community and that we
admire and encourage the sport of cycling. ..

It is our hope therefrom, in our capacity as an integral part of
the New York club community, to aspire to support the goals of the
eycle community , support cycling and cycling activities in all positive
ways, and to encourage our members to acquire cycles as their abilities

and inclinations permit.

We take this step in the hope that it will not impair, but indeed
enhance , what we feel has been a true relationship of brotherhood between

Excelsior and Empire City .
EXCELSIOR M C LTZ
i; 1

b :‘; s 1’
,{/gm &/
David Talbott, Pre51dent

364 West 18th Street (I F), New York, New York 10011 (Tel. 212-691-3626)



November 11 1975

Dear Emil and fellow club members,

First of all, thank you Bruce, for sending me a Tist of
meetings, it is the first I have had since early August.

Since I am in California, I have asked Frank Olson to read
this. I realize I could have sent it to Emil or to Rheinhoild,
but I would rather it be read by a fellow member rather than
an officer.

Today I received a check in the mail for $30.00 marked

Marathon rebate 1975. I am returning this check herewith.

To the best of my recollection, Tom Nassalrah made a motion,
which was passed, that both Stanley and I have our Marathon
fee's rebated by the club. I paid $70.00 for two tickets, not
$30.00. If I am in error on this forgive my memory. But, I
would Tike to point out that while I never asked for the rebate
and appreciate the club's voting it, that trip, with the truck
coming in from Pennsylvania to pick up the material for our
party, returning it all to New York and then returning to

New Hope cost me roughly $150.00 including the Marathon fee,
Gas, tolls, parking fee's in a garage with a loaded truck.

We also closed the shop that weekend in order to have the truck
and Stanley free. I find this check for $30.00 an insult in the
light of the motion passed. I did not, nor have I ever planned
to bill the club for the additional expenses on the transport-
ation of that weekend.

In April I wrote Emil a Tetter regarding the mailing of the
Empire City mailing list, which I have put on scriptomatic
cards in my office. I was supplied with 5 flyers for the
mailing to over 100 people regarding our Tuesday bar nights.
I had to send an office staff member to have 100 photocopies,
had to use our own stock of pZ=sin envelopes and have my own
personne1 stuff and mail the flyers out. Colt Studio paid
$12 50 1in postage and $3.50 for the offset. I sent that bill
in to Emil, since it came out of my company, not my personal
funds. I have never been re-imbursed for that, nor for any
subseqeent expenses that have been pa1d for by Coltl!s usimg

I cannot get to every meeting, in fact, I am able to get to
few. I would more if I knew where they were, but being in this
office often until past 7:30 makes it difficult and I have to
schedule my time as many other members must. Advance notice

of meetings and events is essential for this.

One final matter. On March 28, 1974, I donated to Empire City
M.C., $500.00 to set up an accident fund. There is an accompanying
letter, of which I am including a copy. This fund is to be used
for no other purpose than stated in the letter outlining it's
structure. I would ask the Treasurer, as I have in the past,

to keep a copy of this letter in that funds bank book for any
quick reference to this structure.

Today, I am in LA, and have we got something for you... té%éx -
A11 the best to all..... § e



March 28 1974

Frank Olson, Prasident
Empire City M.C.

Dear Frank and fellow members of Empire City:

As I have mentioned to you Frank, I would 1ike to see
Empire City maintaln a fund to assist a bike rider in
the evant he has an accident and needs some immediate
funds for medical assistance. Therefore you will find
enciosed a check made out to Empire City in the amount
of $500.00 to be deposited in a seperate savings account
for that purpose. 4

I don't wish this to bes a complicated set-up with paper
work, applications, evaluations and time consuming efforts
on the part of anyone, I would 1ike the fund fo exist
knewn only to E.C.M.E,, but available on a loan basis

from E.C.M.C. to anyone, whether a club member or not,
whoes needs come to our attention, either through one

of ocur members or other ¢lub members, or word of mouth.
A17 the riders in New York pretiy well know one anether
and what is happening. The loan would be Interest free

~and arvanged ageording to the individuals abilities to

rapay it. I also feel that the elected officers of the
club should be the overseers of the fund and its dis-
bursement. If they felt that there was some question on

a sttuation that they could not resolve, then 1%t could be
put to the club membership, But, often, these things need
speedy action and I believe E.C.M.C, elects peopie they
have Taith and trust in and who's judgement will be
respected.

For newer members who were not part of Empire City when

I had my near fatal accident, I would 1ike them to know
that Empire City ralsed neariy $300.00 in cooperation with
The Eagle on a bar night to help with my expenses. The
club also picked up my wrecked bike and stored it in my
garage. I don't think anyone in St. Vincents aver had so

. many visitors, not only club members, but other bikers and

Tfriends. I have not forgotten it and never will,

I have allways been pretty much a loner, and in many ways
still am, but from E.C.M.{. I have Tearned more about
brotherhood and companionship then I ever have before.

It has made me very much more appreciative of my fellow
human being. :

Sincerely

John Dowling



April 10 1975

VDear Emil,

Frank 0lson gave me & listing for Empire City,
as you know, to put on scriptomatic cards, which
I had offered to do and keep in this office for
any time we may wish to do a maiiing.

Harry Earl supplied me, via the Eagle's nest, with
5 copies of a flyer advertising our Tuesday night
bar and slide show.

He have done all the New Yerk City scripto cards
and run them through the addressing machine and
then stuffed thew and van them through our postage

meter.

The postage comes to 5$512.50 and the flyers of which

I had te have 100 offset, 53.50.

When we finish doing all the scriptomatic cards, there
should well be over 300 people and clubs on the Empire
City mailing 1ist

I offered our machinery herve for this purpose and am
donating the cards, but I do think very strongly. that
the next time we have a mailing to do, the club should
arrange for it and gathey people together to get it out.
My staff of four people spent all afternocon typing the
cards, running thewm off on the addressing machine, One
had to run up to 33rd street to an lustant copy offset
company to get 100 copies of the Flyer; Then they had
to stuff 127 envelopes and then send them through our
postage meter. Without envelopes. I used Colt Studio
return address envelope. { Colt 15 not named on the
envelope, just the PO Box number.)

I had expected to get enough fiyers for the mailing,
not just 5, and I did not expect that I would be the
ona to have the whole Job done. [ am not angry with
you oy anyone Ewil, but I veally can't have my whole
office doing this work for us, which should be done by
the club as a group.

Please forgive the tone of this letter if it sounds
harsh, I don'*t mean it to be so, but we ave overwhelmingly
busg right now and this really cane as a surprise,

A1l the best k|
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December ﬁ, 1975

Dear Miéhael,

Please tske note of up-coming E.C.M.C. events:

1 UYL Party - see flier attached . ;
) ¢ 4 C Fe e Al
2) Opening party at The Crow's Nest (Formerly The Assel,
south of the Spike) - Fri. Dec. 12, after the UYA party

3) Our Christmas Party - details per attached flier
L) Nine Plus Toys for Tots Paty - Sunday afternoon Dec. 14

I am sorry that nobody in the club told you about the
Thanksgiving dinner given by the Excelsiors - our corresponding
secretary has missed the last three club meetings.

Expected to see you in Bucks County last weekend - weren't
you supposed to have gone with Tom?

At any rate, please do ask somebody in the club about what
happened at medings, new events, etc. now that you are still
onn inaative status.

Regarding the party, there is almost nothing that has to be done
by c¢lub members, except to appear at the Galaxy 21 at 7 PM.

They are doing all decorations, etc. We are only serving the
food and checking people in at the door, plus a few minor
things. It should be a good party, we got a nice deal - better
than from the Triangle II, where we would have had to decorate
an empty shell from the ground up.

Got your proxy vote ref. the AMCC - the majority voted to rejoin
said organization. .
Bidll Rifkinﬁ’(also Rusty, Hal Stern & friend, Bob Rothstein and
one or two others) are being asked to the party free of charge

as our guests., Invitations have been sent out.

Again, Michael, I apologize for having kept you in the dark

about what's going on, hope to see you at most of the events
above (if you can't make them all), and that you are feeling
better.

Best regards,

e i
W'(ﬂ
Emil



December 12, 1975

EMPIRE CITY M.C.
P.0. Box 2543
New York, New York 10001

Gentlemen:

Once again we are approaching the time of the year, when, according
to the Articles of Agreement of the A.M.C.C., the Treasurer is to
submit an audited statement of the A.M.C.C. books.

In the letter T sent to the Clubs last year, I pointed out that a

full audit would have to be performed by a Certified Public Accountant.
CPA's, as you know, do not perform their services cheaply, especially
at this time of year, when we are entering the income tax season.

Therefore, last year, I supplied to each of the member Clubs, a full
statement of all transactions, including all monies received and from
whom, and all monies disbursed and to whom.

Due to the expense of the alternative, I plan to follow the same
procedure this year. I am writing to each of the member Clubs, now,
to inform you of this. If I do not receive a written objection by
December 26, I will close the books as of December 31, 1975 and mail
the statements on January 2, 1976.

I further stipulated that if any club had a question regarding any
transaction, I would gladly supply copies of the checks and receipts,

for that transaction.

in brotherhood,

Yours

Jim Gress, Treasurer
Atlantic Midwest Coordinating Council

JG/33



December 14, 1975

Vanguards M.C.

Mr. Jack Brooks, Co-Captain
424 South St.

Philadelphia, Pa. 15147

Dear Jack, ;

In reading your column in the latest edition of Wheels Magazine
I was puzzled to read the sentence "It is our understanding that the AMCC
has forbidden any sanctioned run ——- or any runs by AMCC clubs during
1976.% Such is not the case. At the AMCC meeting held at Marathon,
the members of the Council agreed to-:seek a one-day sanction for 1976
as opposed to the traditional weekend sanction. The rationale behind
such a decision was to compromise between those member clubs of the Council
who felt that no club runs should be held during 1976 and those who
felt that all such club runs should be held in 1976. By deciding
on a onae—day sanchicn the clubs have the option of conducting a cone-day
sanctioned affair on their cwn or joining with another Council club
and conducting a combined run in the Ffamiliar weekend format. The
member clubs thus hoped to cut down on the number of Council-sanctioned
weekend runs during 1976 and devote the resources thus saved in time, money,
etec. to preparing jointly for the Aflantic City Celebration.

It was further resolved at the meeting at the ILevi Club anniversary
Run in New York in November that any clubs conducting a joint run would
have available a grace period from 6 p.m. to 12 midnight of the opering night
of the Run, which time period would not require any sanctioning
but would alleviate the situation of clubs which may have only one
other club in geographic proximity.

Since representatives of the Vanguards were in attendance at these
meetings I am perplexed tc understand your written statement “that
the AMCC has forbidden any sanctioned run...".

Because of this puzzling situation, I am enclosing a copy of the
minutes of the Council meeting held during the Levi Club Run. You
will note that the next Council meeting is not scheduled until the
weekend of March & in Boston during the jeoint Entre Nous/Viking Run. You
will also note that gfresolution was passed at the same Nov. 15 meeting
that any "clubs ruled to be in viclation of the Articles of Agreement
be given until Jan. 1, 1976 to conform to the guidelines established
by the Council at Marathon for the giving of runs in 1976, and if
the clubs refused to work within the framework of the Council that
action be taken and that they be asked to leave the Council.".
In that two clubs who had earliexr stated their intention to hold their
traditional weekend runs without co-sponsorship of other AMCC clubs
were ruled by their brother clubs to be in violation of the Articles of
Agreement{see p. 2, paragraph 4 under 014 Business), it seems logical
that the Vanguards too be ruled in violation of the Articles by having
stated a similar intention regarding Oktoberfest.

On the basis of such a ruling I would appreciate a written response
by Jan. 1, 1976 as to the Vanguards'intention regarding the holding of
your Run in 1976.

R e e —————————— S R S S



If you still decide to held Oktoberfest under your sole sponscrship,
no choice remains but to review your actions at the March Council meeting
in the light of the motion approved at the last meeting, which stated
"... and if the clubs refused toc work within the framework of the Council
that action be taken and they be asked to leave the Council.”.

Please be assured that no one is more pained than I at the necessity
of such a letter as this. However, the rules must.be applied equally.

In a true spirit of brotherhood several clubs have already put aside
their own special plans and joined together with some of their brother clubs
to abide by the rules which we have established for ourselves. In
fairness to them and to all the clubs in the Council I urge you to join
us and find us as united in celebrating our Bicentennial as those
thirteen original colonies whose willingness to band together for the
common good we will salute in Atlantic City next September.
Warm personal regards to yéu and all the Vanguards.

Tim Tully, Pres. A.M.C.C.

cc. ALl AMCC Clubs
AMCC Officers
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The men ¢f the Bucks M.C. have reviewed the

four proposals presented to the Bicentenniasl
Committee of A.M.,C.C. and would like to com-
pliment these who were responsible for the proposals., We are
aware that ne other prepeosals are alleowed te be presented at this
time, We believe that the adeptien of any prepesal should be
based on a clear majerity of the clubs, not a simple plurallty,

We also believe that the four proposals de not take into conslder-
ation:-

1- ECONOMICS:

a- The current economic¢ trend in the United States 1s one
of uncertainty. Predletiens, both publlie and private,
de not shew an ecenémic upswing until mid er late 1976,.
at the earliest. With thls in mind, many who normally
would have considered a leng term vacation or outlay of
large amounts of money for lelsure are re-evaluatlng
their cash flow and will spend less in 1976 fer such
items,

b= The current propocsals are geared te a select affluent
few, ©Since A.M.C.C. is a ce-ordinating council for all
member clubs and, Therefore, all eclub members, the coest
of such a large rum lmmediately excludes a majority of
club members,

2= AM.C.C, Purpese:

The purvose of A.M,C.C. 1s a coe-ordinating councll of
all member elubs., In principle, with the current pre-
pesals, this 1s not the case, Instead of being a co-
ordinating bedy, it 1s goling into the travel business
and lgnoring the majority of members within the clubs,
These prepesals go agalinst the very purpese of A, M,.C.C.

3= CHOICE:

The current prepcszals de not give the average club mem-
ber freedem ef chelce to select where and how he will
celebrate the Bleentennial withln hls means and in the
club seene,



